CEPP Minutes

February 20, 2007

In attendance: Beau Breslin (Chair), Jon Brestoff, Deb Hall, Matthew Hockenos, Pat Hilleren, Dan Nathan, Kyle Nichols (scribe), Pat Oles, and Heather Vickery.

I. The minutes for the February 6 and February 13 meetings were approved.

II. Pat Hilleren, Deb Hall, and Kyle Nichols reported to CEPP a summary of the discussion at Academic Staff meeting regarding motion on ID proportional lines.  There were no major concerns about the motion.  Most discussion centered on the procedures.  Specifically, the 60/40 split between departments and programs (or some permutation thereof) was of most concern.  The end result about percentage split was unresolved and CAPT will address that issue.

CEPP did agree that the motion should include language expressing that proportional lines would increase the possibility of curricular innovation in departments and programs.

III. The remainder of the meeting focused on the Writing Proposal.  CEPP addressed each of the concerns raised by the faculty to date.  There seemed to be several concerns from the Studio Art faculty.  In order to understand and address these concerns Beau, along with other CEPP members, agreed to meet with the Art and Art History departments.  

Another concern that was raised was the ability for all students to meet the foundational requirement within the first two semesters.  There are valid reasons why opportunity and international students might take three semesters to meet the foundational requirement.  CEPP understands these complexities and Beau will draft a memo to HEOP and the Registrar suggesting that these students might take three semesters to meet the foundational requirement.

A question arose about the ability of the English department to deliver enough sections (EN 105) to meet the foundational requirement in the two-semester goal.  CEPP agreed that this was an institutional question and if the motion is passed the administration has to provide the resources necessary to meet this part of the proposal.  

CEPP also discussed the timeline of implementation of the proposal.  Included in the timeline was the hiring of the Writing Director (WD) and timing of when the WD would submit and informative evaluation to the faculty (beginning of the 3rd year).

CEPP discussed that the Expository Writing Requirement was one requirement with two parts, foundational (EN 105 or equivalent) and the departmental requirement, not two separate requirements.  CEPP would double check the wording of the motion to make sure that this was properly conveyed.  

CEPP recognized that some faculty are concerned that the writing proposal could be interpreted differently in future years as committee personnel change.  

Lastly, Studio Art is concerned that other forms of communication are not properly recognized in the proposal.  CEPP agreed to draft language to state that writing is one form of communication and that other forms may be addressed in the future.

